

GBE PTO General Meeting

Thursday October 17th, 2019 6:30 p.m.

Attendees: Carson McLaughlin (President), Amy Beasley (Vice President), Sabrina Pulliam (Treasurer), Meghann Marteney (Secretary), Mary Bridges (Principal).

Minutes

- 1. Call to order at 6:34 p.m.
- 2. Mrs. Mary Bridges (Principal) leads attendees in the pledge of the United States of America.
- 3. Mrs. Bridges gives the Principal Report:
 - Addresses issues with parking and student pick up/drop off.
 - Drivers picking up from walker door can cause congestion with parking and suggests to park at
 Riverwood clubhouse parking lot when walking to pick up children from walker door.
- 4. Carson McLaughlin (President) introduces PTO board members.
- 5. Meghann Marteney (Secretary) reviews September's General meeting minutes.
 - PTO motioned to approve those minutes.
- 6. Sabrina Pulliam (Treasurer) reviews budget items.
- 7. Carson McLaughlin reviews Box Tops for Education latest collection and addresses that we will still be collecting physical box tops in addition to those collected for the school with the new digital application. The next collection will be done in the Spring.
- 8. Carson reviews additional volunteer needs for Santa's workshop and Greenback's for Greenbrier.
- Amy Beasley (Vice President) addresses PTO regarding fundraising and that the country does not provide the funds for upkeep and improvement for the playgrounds.
- 10. Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Approved:	Date: